REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting 
Held at the Club November 26, 2009
Present:  Pamela Keim, Dow Cooney, Norma Barber, Jason Larrivee, Dave Sabier, Gil Lafreniere, Margaret Hubbard, Ilsa Krukoff 
Regrets:  Dean Allen, Jan Anderson, Richard Downing
Pamela Keim called the meeting to order at 6:10 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
       Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Dave Sabier, to adopt the agenda     

       Carried.
2.0  2.0  Adoption of the minutes   
Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Gil Lafreniere, to adopt the minutes of October 29, 2009.  Carried. 
3.0  Business arising from the minutes
       None.
4.0 Old Business
       None
5.0 New Business
5.1  Christmas Party – December 17
Format will be pot luck, with doors open at 5:30, supper at 6:00, game at 7:30

Margaret Hubbard will make posters, and will also notify Gail Charles (hospitality) of the plans for the party.
Dave Sabier will look after set-up on the 17th, and will also put up the tree and wreaths.

Dow Cooney and Margaret Hubbard will look after 50/50

Discussion regarding charitable donation.  It was decided to donate to one place this year.
Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Norma Barber, that money from 50/50 draw and from table fees after expenses go to the William Booth Hospice.  Carried.

       5.2  Introducing a sponsor program at the Club – suggested by Pamela Keim
        - Pamela asked how much we are spending on advertising at present (answer: about $2000, 

         most of which has been recouped through the ACBL).  She also asked how many people 

         are coming out to lessons at present (answer:  3½ to 4 tables on average)
         - Pamela proposed that we consider implementing a sponsor program.  The rationale

         was that we are spending on advertising, yet not attracting a lot of newcomers, nor having

         a significant retention rate among the people taking lessons.  She suggested that we

         consider another approach to attracting members, and suggested that individuals on behalf

         of the Club be encouraged to bring in new members who could be sponsored  by

         providing them with free lessons / games. 
- Points raised during discussion: 

     -  questions as to the logistics of implementing such a program

     -  whether this might be viewed as a 2-tier approach, with some people paying their 

        own way and others being sponsored and not having to pay
-  cost and whether we could afford such a program

-  ACBL involvement, and whether such a program would be allowed

                Tabled until next meeting

      5.3 Token of appreciation for Claire Jones’ work (providing Directors’ course)
      A note from Jan Anderson regarding this topic was discussed.  She brought to our attention
      that Claire provides these courses without charging the Club anything..  He makes special 

      trips to the Club and puts in several hours giving the course.  

      Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Norma Barber, that the RDBC give Claire Jones ten 

      free play certificates in appreciation of his doing the Directors’ course for the Club.

      Carried.  
5.4  Renting to Scrabble Club January 9th   
Jan Anderson has been approached by the Scrabble Club to rent our club again, this time for a one day tournament on January 9, 2010.  Jan passed this request along to the Board for discussion, and also indicated that she will not be here on January 9th, so someone else will need to look after details such as putting away bidding boxes, etc beforehand, letting the Scrabble Club in, giving them a key, showing them the alarm system, and coming back on the Sunday to make sure everything is clean, resetting up for bridge and locking up. 
Motion by Dave Sabier, seconded by Dow Cooney, that we accommodate the Scrabble Club request for rental of our Club space on January 10th, 2010, and that we charge them a fee of $100.  Carried.   
Dave indicated that he would need a contact person (will check with Dean Allen)

6.0 President’s Report: 

None – Dean Allen absent
7.0 Committee Reports
 7.1  Finance  

         Norma Barber  presented the financial report.  She noted that Directors fees are higher than 

         predicted.  We will need to continue to monitor the impact of this on our financial picture.

         Report was accepted as presented. 
7.2 Promotion and Public Relations

 Margaret Hubbard will be sending out the December email, with the calendar of events.  She

         asked if any other items were to be included..  Ilsa Krukoff suggested that some Club 

         members seem unsure of what is happening regarding the AGM motion to have a committee

         study the purchase of a “dealing machine.”  Pamela Keim has been functioning as a 

         committee of one, and she indicated that she has been open to questions and input from the

         membership, but has received very little.  Ilsa suggested that Margaret could include in the

         December email an explanatory note to the members.  Pamela said she would send such a 

         note for posting. 
7.3 Club Operations  
         Dave Sabier indicated that he will be working on the picture wall and dealing with the issue of

         the cigarette butts at the entrance as per last month’s decisions, but has not as yet had the time 

         to do so.
7.4 Game Management 
Gladys Foster has asked for clarification as to whether someone who plays with a playing director, when that director is ineligible for MPs in that game, would be required to pay, as that player would also be ineligible for MPs   It was decided that players who come of their own accord and choose to play would be required to pay.  Only players who are called and requested to come to the Club to play would not be required to pay.

Jason Larrivee asked for clarification of the definition of playing director and non-playing director.  From the minutes of July, 2008, Ilsa Krukoff indicated that “Non-playing Directors are those who direct games for which they are ineligible to play for points, or who choose       not to play, or who step in when they had not intended to play, playing only because it becomes apparent that this would benefit the movement of the game for that session.

        Playing Directors are those who, although they are directing a game, have also chosen to 

        play in the game for points”.  
8   Club Management 
        No report – Jan Anderson absent
.9   Tournament Chair 
       Nothing to report
10.  Date for the next regular meeting:  Thursday Jan 21st, 2010,  6:00 pm
Meeting adjourned by Pamela Keim at 7:00
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